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Message from our President 
 

                         
Greeting ADOX UMW Ladies! 

I am excited to have a fun, busy UMW week ï Saturday teaching the Northwest 

District mission study, Monday meeting at St. Timothy, Tuesday lunch at Decatur 

1
st
, Thursday dinner at Covington 1

st
, and next Saturday enjoying our mission 

study at Columbia Drive.  I realize how tremendously blessed my life is by you ï 

my United Methodist Women sisters!  Thank you for being who you are and 

Whose you are.  Thank you for including me in your walks with Christ. 

We have a new Circle who asked me to explain the ADOX District United 

Methodist Women and how they fit into it, which made me think perhaps 

everyone could benefit by my giving some specific thought to this, so here goesé  

I am the District President.  My job is to oversee the business of the District in an 

organized and responsible manner.  My focus is to encourage my Executive Team 

to love doing their specific job.  My passion is supporting my local units with 

Christ centered love and whatever they need.  My heart is you ï my sisters in 

Christ. 

The District Executive Team provides you with information, structure, guidance, 

love, and encouragement wherever we are asked.  We do provide events and 

training for you, but we are much more than that.  Keep your copy of the 
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Executive Team handy, so whenever you have a question, you know who to ask.   

Your local unit President and Executive Team are the same thing for you.  Often they will offer 

your Circle ideas or projects or needs or simply encouragement.  However, they cannot read your 

mind if you do not share, so please communicate well with your local unit President. 

Your Circleôs job is to truly bond in Christian sisterhood to walk beside each other doing life 

together.  You are a Jesus Team called together to love with His love and to serve how He has 

already prepared you to serve.  Here are a few ideas God put on my heart as I was doing my 

Bible study homework this morning to help guide you: 

¶ Blessed by the flexible, for she shall not be bent out of shape. 

 

¶ Do a regular Fruit of the Spirit check on your group ï are we working with love, joy, 

peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control? 

¶ Always put God 1
st
 and the United Women Purpose a very close 2

nd
 as you plan and 

work. 

¶ Pray, then pray some more about everything.  Prayers of thanksgiving, not just 

asking.  Give thanks in ALL things. 

¶ Find your own identity ï do not copy another group, but be who God created you to 

be. 

¶ Trust in Godôs provision.  If God puts something on your heart, trust Him.  If He 

calls, He provides. 

¶ Love well 

¶ .Fail well.  Sometimes our best growth in our Christian walk is when we fail.  Find 

God in the circumstances. 

¶ Stay scripturally founded. 

¶ Give your best to God.  If you do something, give it your best.  If you are not grateful 

to be serving, please do not serve.  You are representing Christ. 

¶ Negativity begets negativity.  Positivity begets positivity.  Which one represents 

Christ? 

¶ Be organized ï someone in your group will have the gift of organization.  Bless her 

by allowing her to use it. 

¶ Remember to use all membersô gifts and talents ï do not walk alone, nor somehow 

think God gave one of yôall everything! 

¶ Live in the freedom and glory of being a child of God. 

 

Thank you for allowing me to your leader!  You are a blessing! 

Love, Kathy 
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OUR PURPOSE  
 

United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose purpose 

is to know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus 

Christ; to develop a creative, supportive fellowship; and to expand 

concepts of mission through participation in the global ministries of the 

church.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  Up Coming Events in 2017 

ADOX  District Annual Meeting/Training     Saturday   Oct.14     9am  ( followed by) 

Murphy-Harpst ñLinen Shower Brunchò Oct.14, 10:45-11:45   at St Timothy UMC  

District Executive Meeting:  Dec.12, 9am. Decatur First  UMC  

North Georgia Conference:  Training at Ousley UMC . November 4, 2017 
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Atlanta Decatur Oxford District 2017 Executive Officers 

 

                     
Kathy Cook       Mary Cannon          Renee Farrar      Cherie Richardson 

President      Vice President          Secretary       Spiritual Growth  

 

 

 
Jo Harbert         Linda Flanagan   Karen Sandidge 

Education & Interpretation      Treasurer    Parliamentarian 

 

 

                              
  Ricki Stroud Sandy Kreuger      Iris Green        Lesma Gunn 

Social Action  Nominations        Communications     Program Resources 
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Isabel DeSousa                     Ann Russell 

  Hispanic Coordinator       Membership  Nurture Outreach               Betty  Moody 

                                                     Historian  

 

             

 

 
 

Secretary: Renee Farrar 

 

Devotion by Renee 

 

My Dad was from Alamogordo, New Mexico, set in a beautiful desert surrounded by the 

Sacramento Mountains and White Sands National Monument. It is such a different landscape 

from the lush green we are used to here in Georgia. 

While the desert looks barren, there is life that one might not see unless they focus intently on 

their surroundings. The sand dunes glisten in the sun, there are lizards, rare mammals and birds, 

and blooming yucca. The stars and moon seem more intense in the desert and the shifting sands 

seem to have a life of its own. 

The dryness of the desert reminds me of times in my life where I, like David in Psalm 63, 

thirsted for the presence of God in my life. Of course, God was there all the time, but when the 

focus was on me, my soul was parched and dry. When I focus on ñmeò there is less room for 

God in my life. But when I start my day with focused prayer and study there is a world of 

difference in my day! I can set aside all my baggage, the world and its problems and feel joy and 

peace.        

This season, join me in drawing closer to God instead of scurrying around looking for something 

else to satisfy our souls. 

If there is anything I can do to assist you, please do not hesitate to contact me at 

rkfarrar@gmail.com 

 

REPORTS FROM ADOX DISTRICT EXECUTIVE TEAM 

mailto:rkfarrar@gmail.com
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ADOX District Treasurer:   Linda Flanigan: contact information: 

Email: with1passion2@gmail.com 

1966 Granade Rd. SW,  Conyers, GA 30094 

PHONE:  (678) 438-3049 

 

UMW Parliamentarian :  Karen Sandidge 

Iôm looking forward to the upcoming ADOX District UMW Annual Meeting and Training Event 

and meeting with all the local Parliamentarians. 

 

I received my copy of the 2017-2018 UMW Program Book and let me say ï it is AWESOME!! 

There are color sheets to use with your programs as well as hands on craft projects.  As a local 

UMW circle leader, Iôm excited about using these great programs not only for the wonderful 

information but also for the great fun the hands on projects will provide.  If you havenôt ordered 

your new program book, preview it on the National UMW website and I think youôll be as 

excited as I am!! 

 

Education and Interpretation: Jo Harbert  

 

The ADOX Annual Meeting and Leadership Development Day is coming soon - Saturday, 

October 14 from 9 AM to1PM at St. Timothy UMC.  I hope all the Education and/or 

Interpretation officers of our ADOX churches will be able to come for this special combination 

of our Annual Meeting and Training.  Again this year, Program Resources, Education and 

Interpretation and the Reading program will be combined into one with Lesma Gunn, Marty 

Aron and me as your facilitators.  It will be wonderful to come together and be refreshed as we 

look back on this year in our District and hear the ways God has been helping us to come 

together as a Community.  

 

Have you been helping the women in your local unit to learn about how their gifts and pledges 

are used to bring wholeness and community to others? Read Response Magazine every month 

and be ready to get excited about the stories you read.  Then use a story or information that you 

have read at each of your Circle or UMW Meetings to show how those gifts are already being 

used in such amazing ways.  I hope to see you at our ADOX Annual Meeting & Leadership 

Development Day in October!  

 

 

Social Action:   V. Ricki Stroud 

SOCIAL ACTION IS ON THE MOVE!!  

I've contacted each Social Action Coordinator in the district. I've contacted each unit and made 

myself available to them. I have been invited to Cedar Grove UMC to train them on Social 

Action issues affecting Women and children on October 8, 2017 at 9:00 a.m 

SOCIAL ACTION: A KEY TO FELLOWSHIP AND WORSHIP  

Isaiah, Micah, and Jesus affirm that acceptable worship of God must be accompanied by service 

to Godôs creation, our fellow man. Worship is to divide our bread with the hungry; worship is to 

treat employees fairly; worship is to bring into our homes the helpless, poor and destitute; 

worship is to help our relatives; worship is to clothe the naked; worship is to visit the sick; 

http://www.directionjournal.org/7/1/social-action-christian-mandate.html#Note1
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worship is to visit the prisoner; worship is to live a life of personal righteousness. Worship is 

not prayer so others take note; worship is not fasting until others notice how hungry we are; 

worship is not wearing the proper clothing and going through certain religious rituals; worship is 

not giving money and time to help another in a way which will bring you the recognition and 

praise.  Isaiah provides an illustration of these concepts in a dialogue which takes place between 

God and the children of Israel: 

Is not this the fast that I choose: to loose the bonds of wickedness, to undo the thongs of the yoke, 

to let the oppressed go free, and to break every yoke? 

Is it not to share your bread with the hungry, and bring the homeless poor into your house; when 

you see the naked, to cover him, and to hide yourself from your own flesh? 

Then shall your light break forth like the dawn, and your healing shall spring up speedily; your 

righteousness shall go before you, the glory of the Lord shall be your rear guard. 

Thanks so much and my prayer for you is that our God will continue to multiply blessings in 

your life..   Blessings to ALL. 

 

Communications: Iris Green  

 Micah 6:8 

He has shown you O  man, what is good; And what does the Lord require of you 

 But to do justly, To love mercy, And to walk humbly with your God? 

 

We are moving along getting our newsletter out for all to enjoy. This has taken me completely 

from any comfort zone that I would have liked, into a new learning process.  

 

Communication is a key that allow us to hear and see how the actions of others can affect our 

lives and that of those in our community. It opens our eyes and ears to know that hatred, injustice  

and racism, is still reeling its head.  As people of God, we must communicate in love  to those in 

our community, as we gain the  knowledge and understanding  of what the Lord requires of us.  

Let us never allow the doors of communications to close.  

 

Some units have been gracious in sending in their news along with pictures of their various 

mission ministries, for which I am thankful.  Also special thanks to the Hispanic unit for their 

articles.    I would like to encourage the Executive Coordinators to send in articles or information 

on or about their positions. All units are encouraged to send in an article for the HiFlyer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ADOXUMW   Webpage https://greenlilburn.wixsite.com/adoxumw 

Both issues of the previous & current Hi Flyers are on the  ADOXUMW 

website.   (greenlilburn.wixsite.com/adoxumw) 

Send news for the winter Hi Flyer:  on or before  December 10, to  

Iris Green at greenlilburn@bellsouth.net or 1930 Embassy Walk Lane,  

                               Lilburn, GA 30047 

https://greenlilburn.wixsite.com/adoxumw
mailto:greenlilburn@bellsouth.net
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Mission u    on July   2017  at Georgia Baptist Conference Tocca, GA. 
 

In July I attended Mission u, which was held in Tocca, GA., at the Georgia Baptist Conference 

Center. We had a very spirit-filled and powerful music leader, Heather Petero, One of the 

speakers from Global Ministry, was a missionary family, who runs a Home for Filipino Migrant 

Workers, living in Taiwan.     It was a pleasure to help in the Mission Project on Thursday 

evening, assembling Layette Kits and Health kits.  While putting a Layette kit together, the 

jacket I picked up was so, so small, I hesitated with it, but then I told myself, that God must have 

a preemie for this layette kit.  

 

When I think right now that a new born is being wrapped snuggly in a blanket or in a onesies. I 

can say like the psalmist, ñO Prosper for us the work of our hands.ò   

To God Be the Glory. 

Iris M. Green 
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 Mountain Park  UMW  

We have had a busy and fulfilling last few months. I apologize for not having an entry for the 

last edition. I am new at being president and I am learning as I am going.  Many thanks, to the 

ladies who have gone before me and serve as my mentors. 

 

In April the Women of Faith Circle sponsored our church's team for the Lilburn Relay for Life. 

Over $1800 was raised for cancer research. In May we held a general meeting with Kimberly 

Kennedy presenting our program. Kimberly shared her experience of rejection and how God 

never abandons us. In June our Circles prepared over 30 layette kits to be delivered to 

conference. In July the Kareers & Kids Circle prepared over 100 book bags and delivered them 

to the Gwinnett County DFACS office and the Lilburn Co-Op. Over the summer many of our 

members were involved in preparing lunches for the Lunches of Love mission and also involved 

in our VBS.      

 

To start our year off we held a general meeting on August 19th. Pauline Lindo and her team from 

Snellville UMC's Angel Gown Ministry presented our program. We all agreed these ladies are 

the angels as well.   We are making disaster kits and have made a monetary donation to UMCOR 

for Hurricane Harvey relief and victims?    

Our next general meeting is scheduled for December 2nd. 

Blessings from Mountain Park UMW  

Sheila Woodruff 

 

Esther Dorcas Unit of Cedar Grove UMCOur District Theme is ñA Call to Community to Do 

Greater Worksò our unit this summer has tried to focus on activities and projects to support it.  

As a community of women who care for each other, the world, and especially children, for the 

last two years we have been giving a special donation to organizations that support children 

needs. This year we gave to the Chase.org, which helps the needs of Pediatric Stroke Victims. 

We also select a Hands on Project each year, this year we are currently putting together homeless 

bags which we plan to go out and distribute to those in need on the streets. 

We were honored for the fourth year to support our Church Womanôs Day Celebration by 

hosting our Esther Dorcas Prayer Breakfast on August 5th.  The Prayer Breakfast was a beautiful 

event our theme was ñFill my Cup, with Passion and Purposeò. We were blessed to have our own 

Minister Shirley Everett deliver an inspiring message. On August 20
th
, we were doubly blessed 

to have Rev. Beverly Flowers, from Kelley Chapel UMC bless us with a very powerful sermon. 

We will be closing out the fall with our UMW and UMM Yard Sale and Fish Fry on Saturday 

Oct. 21
st
, proceeds go to support the needs of our designated organizations. 

Valerie Willis, President    

NEWS FROM ADOX UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
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Ousleyôs United Methodist Women are on the Move 

                    

The United Methodist Women of Ousley went on their annual July venture, this time into the 

city of Atlanta. We met at the Atlanta Municipal Market on Edgewood and explored the market, 

a real treasure right in the city. Afterwards, we boarded the Trolley, which is free to patrons on 

the weekend, and we were able to visit some historical sites, including the King Center, Dr. 

Kingôs childhood home and Ebenezer Baptist Church. We met some awesome people from all 

over the country along the way. We culminated our outing with an awesome meal at Six Feet 

Under across from the Historic Oakland Cemetery, final resting place for the likes Maynard 

Jackson, Margaret Mitchell and Bobby Jones. The cemetery is also a showplace for architecture 

and sculpture. An outstanding time was had by all. 

 

  In July we also took on the mission, ñThe Christmas Boxes for Ugandaò. We stuffed 100 shoe 

boxes with match box cars, underwear, hair accessories, socks, flip flops, soap, wash cloths, 

crayons and pencils so that 48 little boys and 52 little girls will receive their very first gifts for 

Christmas this year and experience the joy of the Season. 

Finally, pray for peace, joy and happiness to be shared by our troubled country. God loves us all! 

Maxine Grant,  
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Spring Hill United Methodist Church Women celebrated our anniversary on Sunday, March 

26, 2017, our first Lady Cheryl Hemphill, as our key-note speaker. 

          

Spring Hill United Methodist Women celebrated our annual Prayer Breakfast on Saturday, April 

22, 2017, Our guest speaker was Juanita Mullins from Grace United Methodist Church, in 

Covington. 

           

 

St. Timothy UMW  hosted an Ubuntu Day of Service in July at the Mountain View Personal 

Care Home in Decatur.  With the help of the UMM, they 

donated a small mountain of cleaning items to the 

home.  During their visit the men and women led the residents 

in singing favorite hymns and action songs such as "Hokey-

Pokey."     Pastor Tanya Pittman shared a devotional while the 

residents and staff enjoyed the variety of refreshments the 

women brought.  Mountain View Personal Care Home is 

operated by DeKalb County but has no funds for cleaning 

supplies and receives donations for these necessary items.  St. 

Timothy UMW will have their annual retreat in September, using the program "Nurturing 

Community: Refreshing Ourselves for Mission." Their final event of 2017 will be the Annual 

Holiday Tea in November. 
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Zoar United Methodist Church,   Snellville, GA        

As we watch the news of the devastation throughout Houston, the Caribbean and now Florida, 

we are all praying for those in harmôs way. Zoar United Methodist Church is honored to be one 

of only four churches in the North Georgia Conference to be a collection point for relief supplies. 

Zoar has always had a team of dedicated people, made up of many UMW members, who travel 

to the UMCOR Distribution Center in Decatur, AL., several times a year to bring supplies, check 

the readiness of the disaster supplies on hand and inventory everything that is available. Last 

week the UMW team compiled supplies donated by many groups from around the Conference 

and put together over 800 Cleaning Kits that will be taken to the UMCOR Distribution Center in 

Decatur, AL.  These Cleaning Kits will then be dispersed to those in need in many of the 

hurricane affected areas of Texas, Florida and the Caribbean.  

 

                   
 

               

Our Zoar UMW members also served at the Action Ministries Womenôs Kitchen at Grace UMC 

in Midtown last week. They served lunch to at least 50 women and children. Our group was 

pleased to partner with a wonderful organization from Tucker called WOW in Sync and a 

volunteer from North Springs UMC. WOW in Sync is a non-profit organization that supports 

adults with developmental disabilities through training and mentorship. The WOW In Sync 

members received hands on experience as they helped serve the women and children at the 

Womenôs Kitchen.  It was a wonderful experience for everyone and Godôs love was evident to 

all. We look forward to working with the WOW In Sync organization again.   In July a team of 8 

from our Zoar UMW group were truly blessed to participate in Mission U.  The classes were 

educational and the friendships we made will not be forgotten. We look forward to the next 

Mission U.  
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Decatur First and North Decatur UMW join forces for Hygiene Kit Party  

 Everyone wants to help out with Hurricane efforts and Decatur First UMW was no exception. 

After our Vice President, Beth Bond, saw the need from Hurricane Harvey she quickly organized 

a location and date and then prayed people would show up. Sandy Krueger, President of Decatur 

First UMW, reached out to North Decatur and over 50 people showed up. It was an amazing 

outpouring of faith and fun. 

 The goal was to create 100 kits. The first couple of days that looked like it might not happen. Of 

course God blessed us abundantly and in an hour and half we packed 280 kits! Just got one to 

say about this yaôll. Fishes and Loaves. Not only did UMW show up but husbands and general 

members of the church. We had ages from 8 to 80. What a wonderful time to come together and 

share fellowship. Everyone was filled and over flowing with joy. Plus we had met a bunch of 

ladies from North Decatur who showed up. We even did a video on out Facebook page to show 

the other church members what we were doing. We speak in hashtags in Decatur. #WinWinWin 

           

Best Regards, 

Beth Bond  

Curator of Sustainable News 

Southeast Green - Business depends on the environment and the environment depends on 

business 
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Columbia Drive United Methodist Church , United Methodist Women 

        ADOX Mission Study    Saturday, September 16, 2017 

 

 

We missed you! If your Church is missing from the following list, you missed an excellent study. In 

attendance were women and a man making a total of 50 personôs from: Snellville UMC, Clifton UMC, 

Decatur 1
st
 UMC, Allgood Road UMC, Redan UMC, Grace Covington UMC, Whiteôs Chapel UMC, 

Columbia drive UMC ñThe Driveò and a guest from Ray of Hope.  

 

Rev. Eric Powell, pastor of Dodd- Sterling, was our facilitator. Rev. Powell as always made a delicate 

subject not only interesting, but very informative. He brought the whole subject of ñThe Bible and Human 

Sexualityò to us in a manner that was easy for the attendees to relate too. The interaction and fellowship 

that flowed throughout the session indicated that this was a subject long over-due. Thank you Rev. 

Powell.    If you havenôt had this mission study, please try and include it in your schedule. 

 

 

   A Few of the Photos taken during the Mission Study. 
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Isabel De Sousa, Coordinadora de las Mujeres Metodistas Latinas del Distrito ADOX 

Cuando nos Enfocamos en lo Positivo, todo lo demás se vuelve Fácil 

Estoy segura de que ha percibido la influencia de una persona con actitud positiva en su vida. No 

sólo le ayudará a permanecer en un buen humor, pero estar rodeado de gente optimista también 

le ayudará a ser optimista, positiva y feliz en la presencia de Dios y los demás.  

Hoy mi énfasis será en las Mujeres Latinas de la iglesia Metodista Unida de Snellville como una 

influencia positiva en mi vida y en la vida de muchos. 

Con estas Mujeres llenas de amor e aprendido que uno como mujer debe centrarse en lo positivo, 

no en lo negativo. Tienen el corazón tan grande, bello y con humildad que quizás no se dan 

cuenta que hacen un grande impacto y una grande diferencia en la vida de muchos. Con ellas, he 

aprendido tres características que para mi son muy importantes y positivas para el crecimiento 

espiritual y cotidiano del Cristiano, que son la Fe, Enfoque y Fuerza. 

Las Mujeres del Ministerio Latino de la Iglesia de Snellville tienen Fe en la oración e mucho 

mas. Pero, hoy voy a enfocarme en la fe de la oraci·n. Mateo 21:22 dice ñY todo lo que pidiereis 

en oraci·n, creyendo, lo recibir®is.ò 

Los Viernes en las clases bíblicas de las Damas del Ministerio Latino de Snellville, se hace una 

lista de oración por las necesidades del prójimo, los enfermos, etc. En las oraciones agradecemos 

al Grande Yo Soy por la misericordia y el amor incondicional que El tiene por nosotros y sobre 

todo exaltamos su poder. Puedo asegurar que Dios ha contestado a todas las oraciones de estas 

MUJERES  METHODISTAS  UNIDAS  LATINAS 
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Mujeres de Fe. Muchos somos testigos de los milagros que Dios ha operado en nosotros por 

intermedio de las oraciones de estas Mujeres de Fe. 

Es fácil distraerse con todo lo que está pasando en el mundo... He aprendido con mujeres que 

forman parte de mi vida, incluyendo las Mujeres de la Congregación del Ministerio Latino de la 

Iglesia de Snellville, que la clave para mantener el Enfoque en Cristo es mantener los canales de 

comunicación abiertos con Dios.  

Mateo 6:33 dice, "Buscad primero el reino de Dios y su justicia, y todas las cosas os serán 

añadidas". El enfoque principal de las Damas del Ministerio Latino de la Iglesia Metodista Unida 

de Snellville es Dios, muchas dejan sus actividades personales para servir a Dios e al prójimo, un 

grande ejemplo para muchos de nosotros. Dios debe ser siempre nuestra prioridad. 

Las Mujeres Al Servicio de Dios tienen bastante Fuerza e animo para ayudar en todas las 

actividades de la congregación. Buscan Fuerzas en Dios, estudiando la palabra en los Viernes 

para seguir adelante con el trabajo de Dios. Aprendo mucho con estas Mujeres fuertes y 

valientes, la verdadera fe es mantener nuestros ojos en Dios pues El es fiel siempre. 

Todas las Mujeres de la congregación Latina de la Iglesia de Snellville, cada una en su manera, 

me han influenciado positivamente para estar más cerca de Dios y tener un compromiso con 

Dios con Fe, Enfoque y Fuerza para seguir adelante en el amor de Dios. 

Así que, invito a las Mujeres Latinas a hacer parte de este grupo de mujeres ejemplares y 

positivas.     Emmanuel, Dios con nosotrosé 

By: Isabel De Sousa 

                                           

Juventud aferrada a la Fe 

Sea la comunidad metodista bendecida esta temporada; en esta ocasión tengo la bendición de 

reflexionar a cerca de nuestra: JUVENTUD CRISTIANA, de la cual hago orgullosamente parte 

y admiro la vocación de todos nuestros y nuestras jóvenes en el ministerio latino. Ellos están 
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creciendo, nosotros estamos creciendo; y es momento de tener una iglesia rejuvenecida, en 

constante cambio.  

Salmo 118: 14 ñMi fortaleza y mi c§ntico es JAH, y ®l me ha sido por salvaci·n.ò  

Principalmente la alabanza y danzas esta llena de jóvenes y niños; en nuestra iglesia aprenden a 

tocar instrumentos, a danzar, crean vínculos de amistad, desarrollan personalidad que como lo 

resalto permanecen en sus corazones.  

1 Timoteo 4: 12-14 ñNinguno tenga en poco tu juventud, sino s® ejemplo de los creyentes en 

palabra, conducta, amor, espíritu, fe y pureza.  

Entre tanto que voy, ocúpate en la lectura, la exhortación y la enseñanza.    No descuides el don 

que hay en ti, que te fue dado mediante profecía con la imposición de las manos del 

presbiterioò.    Juventud cristiana que se aferra a la Fe, que esta llena de talentos y los ofrecen y 

los cultivan con amor para Dios. Así como Jesucristo fue Niño y Joven, ellos siguen sus pasos y 

le sirven con pasión y alegría; anímemelos, comprendámoslos, escúchemelos y eduquémoslos 

para la Salvación. 

By: Zayra Tovar 

 

 

ñNuestro Propósito" 

Mujeres Metodistas Unidas es una comunidad fuerte de las mujeres cuyo propósito 

es conocer a Dios y experimentar la libertad como personas completas por medio 

de Jesucristo; para desarrollar una beca de apoyo creativa; y para ampliar los 

conceptos de misión a través de la participación en los Ministerios Globales de la 

Iglesia 
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 PRAYING   FOR THOSE AFFECTED BY THE HURRICANE   HARVEY & IRMA 

 

Psalm 46 (NRSV) 

God is our refuge and strength, 

    a very present
 
help in trouble. 

2 
Therefore we will not fear, though the earth should change, 

    though the mountains shake in the heart of the sea; 
3 
though its waters roar and foam, 

    though the mountains tremble with its tumult    Selah 

4 
There is a river whose streams make glad the city of God, 

    the holy habitation of the Most High. 
5 
God is in the midst of the city; it shall not be moved; 

    God will help it when the morning dawns. 
6 
The nations are in an uproar, the kingdoms totter;  

    he utters his voice, the earth melts. 
7 
The LORD of hosts is with us; 

    the God of Jacob is our refuge.  
[    

Selah 

8 
Come, behold the works of the LORD; 

    see what desolations he has brought on the earth. 
9 
He makes wars cease to the end of the earth; 

    he breaks the bow, and shatters the spear; 

    he burns the shields with fire. 
10 
ñBe still, and know that I am God! 

    I am exalted among the nations, 

    I am exalted in the earth.ò 
11 

The LORD of hosts is with us; 

    the God of Jacob is our refuge      Selah 
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